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MSDS标题

HABASIT FIXOL MSDS报告

产品标题

1,3-二羟基苯;3-苯二酚;间二羟基苯

CAS号

108-46-3

化学品及企业标识

PRODUCT NAME
HABASIT FIXOL

NFPA
Flammability 2
Toxicity 3
Body Contact 3
Reactivity 0
Chronic 2
SCALE: Min/Nil=0 Low=1 Moderate=2 High=3 Extreme=4

PRODUCT USE
Solvent adhesive.
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SYNONYMS
adhesive, "nylon 6 adhesive"

CANADIAN WHMIS SYMBOLS

EMERGENCY OVERVIEW

RISK
Toxic by inhalation, in contact with skin and if swallowed.
Irritating to eyes and skin.
Toxic: danger of very serious irreversible effects through inhalation, in
contact with skin and if swallowed.
Flammable.
Very toxic to aquatic organisms.

POTENTIAL HEALTH EFFECTS

ACUTE HEALTH EFFECTS

SWALLOWED
  Toxic effects may result from the accidental ingestion of the material;
animal experiments indicate that ingestion of less than 40 gram may be fatal
or may produce serious damage to the health of the individual.  Considered an
unlikely route of entry in commercial/industrial environments.  Methanol is
poisonous and when taken internally can lead to blindness and death.

EYE
  This material can cause eye irritation and damage in some persons.  The
material may produce severe irritation to the eye causing pronounced
inflammation. Repeated or prolonged exposure to irritants may produce
conjunctivitis.

SKIN
  Skin contact with the material may produce toxic effects; systemic
effectsmay result following absorption.  This material can cause inflammation
of the skin oncontact in some persons.  Toxic effects may result from skin
absorption.  Exposure limits with "skin" notation indicate that vapor and
liquid may be absorbed through intact skin. Absorption by skin may readily
exceed vapor inhalation exposure. Symptoms for skin absorption are the same
as for inhalation. Contact with eyes and mucous membranes may also contribute
to overall exposure and may also invalidate the exposure standard.  The
material may cause skin irritation after prolonged or repeated exposure and
may produce on contact skin redness, swelling, the production of vesicles,
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scaling and thickening of the skin.

INHALED
  The material is not thought to produce respiratory irritation (as
classified using animal models). Nevertheless inhalation of the material,
especially for prolonged periods, may produce respiratory discomfort and
occasionally, distress.  Inhalation of vapor is more likely at higher than
normal temperatures.

CHRONIC HEALTH EFFECTS
  Principal routes of exposure are usually by inhalation of vapor and skin
contact/absorption of the liquid.  Minor but regular methanol exposures may
effect the central nervous system, optic nerves and retinae. Symptoms may be
delayed, with headache, fatigue, nausea, blurring of vision and double
vision. Continued or severe exposures may cause damage to optic nerves, which
may become severe with permanent visual impairment even blindness resulting.
WARNING: Methanol is only slowly eliminated from the body and should be
regarded as a cumulative poison which cannot be made non-harmful [CCINFO].
Long-term exposure to methanol vapor, at concentrations exceeding 3000 ppm,
may produce cumulative effects characterized by gastrointestinal disturbances
(nausea, vomiting), headache, ringing in the ears, insomnia, trembling,
unsteady gait, vertigo, conjunctivitis and clouded or double vision. Liver
and/or kidney injury may also result. Some individuals show severe eye damage
following prolonged exposure to 800 ppm of the vapor.Xiya


